

Air Resources Board

Alan C. Lloyd, Ph.D. Chairman





March 5, 2003

Dear Sir or Madam:

This is to notify you that the staff of the Air Resources Board (ARB) is making available for public review and comment the draft report entitled, "Staff Review of the Emission Benefits of California's Diesel Fuel Program."

It is the intention of the staff to have this report peer reviewed by faculty at the University of California. All written comments provided by stakeholders in response to this notification will be submitted along with the staff report to peer reviewers.

A copy of the report may be acquired by downloading it from the ARB's Diesel Fuel Program webpage at www.arb.ca.gov/fuels/diesel/diesel.htm, or by contacting Mr. Val Montoya at (916) 327-1493 to have a copy mailed to you.

Those who wish to provide written comments may do so by forwarding them to the:

California Air Resources Board Stationary Source Division P.O. Box 2815 Sacramento, California 95812 ATTN: Mr. Chan Pham, Air Resources Engineer

or via e-mail to <u>cpham@arb.ca.gov</u>. We request that you submit comments by April 11, 2003.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (916) 322-6020, or Mr. Steve Brisby, Manager, Fuels Section, at (916) 322-6019.

Sincerely,

Dean C. Simeròth, Chief Criteria Pollutants Branch

cc: Mr. Steve Brisby, Manager

Fuels Section

Mr. Chan Pham, Fuels Section

The energy challenge facing California is real. Every Californian needs to take immediate action to reduce energy consumption. For a list of simple ways you can reduce demand and cut your energy costs, see our Website: http://www.arb.ca.gov.

California Environmental Protection Agency